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Senator Siewert asked: 

 

In 2007 the Federal Government signed an MOU with the Northern Territory Government 

handing over responsibility for municipal and local government services for 500 homelands 

in the Northern Territory. As the MOU is expected to expire by September 2012, what plans 

has the Federal Government made to renegotiate or extend the MOU? 

 

 

 

Answer: 

 

In 2007, the Commonwealth and Northern Territory governments agreed to a Memorandum 

of Understanding on Indigenous housing, accommodation and related services, under which 

the Northern Territory Government agreed to take on full responsibility for municipal and 

essential services in outstations and homelands, with a Commonwealth contribution of $60m 

over three years.  

 

This arrangement was superseded in May 2009, with a further Commonwealth commitment 

of $20m, bringing the total to $80m over four years, granted on the provision that the 

Northern Territory Government maintain this responsibility until 30 June 2012.  

 

Future supplementary support for municipal and essential service delivery to small discrete 

communities in the Northern Territory is a matter for Government consideration. 

 

 

 

 


